
 
 
 

LAKE FARM PARK ACADEMY 

Lake Farm Park Academy, Botwell Common Road, Hayes, UB3 1JA 
Telephone: 0208-5732622 
Email: lfpaoffice@theparkfederation.org 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,          8th July 2020 

Summer School Catch-Up Programme for Year 5 Pupils 

We are delighted to invite your child to our Summer School Catch-Up Programme. 

The purpose is to help your child learn and catch up on the learning missed during school closure.  It is also a safe place 
to meet their new year 6 teachers.   

The day will include a morning of intense maths and English lessons including comprehension and grammar to specifically 
support the year 5 pupils to transition to year 6. This will allow them to excel in their SATs and to be secondary ready.  

The lessons will be led by their year 6 teachers and other teachers within the school. 

Each class will have a small group of 15 children to allow the teachers to focus on each child’s needs and also to support 
with social distancing measures.  

The afternoons will include sports, music and art on allocated days only. If your child is staying behind for the afternoon 
on the allocated days they must bring their packed lunch and bottles of water (as the water fountains are turned off). 

Please see the provisional timetable  

9.00 am-10.00 am Reading Comprehension 

10.00 am -10.30 am Arithmetic 

10.00 am -11.00 am Maths 

11.00 am -11.30 am Break 

11.30 am -12.30 pm Grammar 

12.30 pm -12.50 pm Spellings 

12.50 pm-1.00 pm Handwriting and homework (spellings, gaps in Maths) 

1.00 pm -1.30 pm Lunch 

1.30 pm-4.00pm Afternoon activities on allocated days only (for e.g Year 5 on Mon and Fri) 

Please call the school on 02085732622 or email on lfpaoffice@theparkfederation.org if you will definitely be sending your 
child to the Summer School Catch- up Programme by Thursday, 8th July 5 pm. After receiving the replies we will then 
formulate the groups, allocate teachers and afternoon activity days to your child. 

Kind regards, 

 

Ms Buttar 

Principal 


